
April 30, 2019 

J.V.B. Wicoff Elementary School Weekly Update 

The West Windsor-Plainsboro Regional School District has created a new email system 

for parents and guardians. Every week you will receive our school's newsletter. This 

email will include school information, PTA news, district updates as well as athletics, 

community education, counseling information and more. 

 

School News 

Announcements 

● Check out the ​Wicoff April Fox Newsletter​! 

Events 

● April 29 - May 3: Screen-Free Week 

○ Screen-Free Week (formerly TV-Turnoff Week and Digital Detox Week) is 

an annual event where children, families, schools and communities are 

encouraged to turn off screens and "turn on life". Instead of relying on 

television programming or electronic screens for entertainment, 

participants read, daydream, explore, enjoy nature, and spend time with 

family and friends. Over 300 million people have taken part in the turnoff, 

with millions participating each year. 

● A Month of Service at Wicoff - “Make someone’s day today!” ~ Steve Mayer 

○ We are excited to announce that in our school and throughout the West 

Windsor-Plainsboro School District, May 2019, will be set aside as our “3rd 

Annual Month of Service." Throughout this month administrators, teachers 

and students will be working together to serve our community. All of the 

activities for this month will support the Plainsboro Pantry, a local, 

non-profit organization that provides services for families in need. 

○ At Wicoff, we will be participating in 3 amazing events. Please mark your 

calendars and come out to join us! The first event is the “Founders Day 

Parade” on Sunday, May 5th. The second event is the “Friday Food Drive” 

throughout the month of May. Please save the date for our third event, 

the Wicoff School “Fox Trot” – on May 29th.  Check out the ​letter from Dr. 

Welborn​ and see how you can get involved! 

Reminders 

● Wednesday, May 1:  Pencils Plus (School Store is Open) 

● Friday, May 3: Third Grade Field Trip to Franklin Institute 
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● Tuesday, May 7: Third Grade Spring Choral Concert - 7 p.m. 

 ​ ________________________________________________________________________ 

  

PTA News 

Namaskaram Wicoff families, 

Hope the spring break was exactly the break you needed from your routine and you 

made some great memories with your little ones! We are welcoming you back 

with an action-packed agenda for May. We need your love and whole-hearted 

support once again to make these events meaningful and successful. 

Upcoming Events 

● May 1: SEPTSA presents Best Practices in Early Literacy – Becoming a Reader at 

Grover Middle School. Deborah Lynam, director of partnerships and engagement 

at the AIM Institute for Learning and Research, will be the presenter. Deborah is 

active in literacy and education initiatives at local, state and national levels, and 

holds graduate-level certification in Orton-Gillingham through Fairleigh Dickinson 

University. The AIM Institute for Learning and Research provides teachers and 

professionals both training and access to field experts in the areas of spoken 

language, reading, writing, and math. The programs reflect the latest research 

and knowledge of best practices and evidence-based instruction within each 

area. The handbook is available ​here​ for reference. 

● May 5: Founders Day Parade at 11:30 a.m. (Rain date May 11): If you must pick 

one year to join in the parade, make this year the one!! Plainsboro was founded 

100 years ago and so was our amazing school. Wicoff will be marching strong at 

the Centennial Founder's Day Parade, so make sure you are there with your 

friends and family in your Wicoff T-shirts or blue and white colors. Let's create a 

vibrant presence! Here are the details: 

○ Date: May 5, 2019 

○ Meeting Time: 11:30 a.m. 

○ Number in Parade Line-up: 8 

○ Location: Pond View Drive (Off of Edgemere Ave. Please note that 

Edgemere Ave will close at 12 pm ) 

○ Parade start time: 12:30 pm 

○ Song: Wicoff School Song. Please ​download the school song​! 
○ The parade ends (roughly 30 minutes later) in front of the stage at the 

municipal grounds 

○ Please do not drive on Pond View Drive after 12 p.m. Cars arriving after 

12 p.m. will be stuck there until the parade begins. 
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○ Please bring a canned item to donate to the Plainsboro Food Pantry to 

make our presence even more meaningful. Please visit their ​website​ to 

select an item they are genuinely in need of. 

● May 6 - May 10: Staff Appreciation Week - It takes a BIG heart to shape little 

minds! Our teachers and school support staff are the greatest assets of our 

wonderful school and while we shouldn’t wait for a special day to let them know 

how much we appreciate their contribution to our children’s lives, we are glad 

there is a week that allows us to make them feel special. This year, we will be 

providing breakfast for our fabulous teachers and staff on Friday, May 10, 2019, 

at 8:00 AM. We need your help!  

○ We would greatly appreciate it if you would be willing to make or buy the 

items that are listed in the Signup Genius. Hot items can be dropped off 

the morning of May 10 by 7:30 a.m.  

○ Baked/bought items that will keep over-night can be dropped off at Wicoff 

School on Thursday, May 9th. Just let the ladies in the office know that it 

is for the Staff Appreciation breakfast. 

○ Please click ​here​ to sign up 

○ During this week, we will be placing a table near the cafeteria for all 

students to write bucket notes to any teacher they like. Please encourage 

them to visit the table during their lunchtime and write notes to their 

favorite teachers. 

○ Please feel free to email at gunjan.khare@gmail.com if you have any 

questions or concerns. 

● May 16: Family Paint Night - We are looking forward to hosting our next big 

family event. There will be color, fun and a memorable keepsake from the night. 

You don't want to miss it. Stay tuned for more details.  

Thank you for always showing up in great numbers to make our events a raging 

success! Let’s make the upcoming events a huge success too! 

Thank you, 

Wicoff PTA Executive Board 

Email​ | ​Website​ | ​Facebook 

 ​ ________________________________________________________________________ 

 ​District Updates 

 

Events 

● Mark your calendar for the opening of the ​HAPPy Museum​ on June 4, 2019, from 

6-8 p.m. at High School South.  
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Reminders 

● Each week we will upload all flyers and a PDF version of this email to the 

website​. 
● Useful links for the district: ​District Website​ | ​Academic Calendars​ | ​Calendar of 

Events 

  
Community Events 

● 2019 ​Plainsboro Centennial Events​ Information 

● A letter from the Mayor​ of Plainsboro Township about Founders Day 

● Looking for more programs, clubs and things to do around WW-P? Check out the 

community event section​ on the district’s website! 

Counseling 

● The Parent University Program: Parenting in the Age of Social Media has been 

canceled. 

Community Education Program and Event Reminders 

● Summer Programs​ - Summer registration has opened for students ages five to 

14. Programs run from June 24 through Aug. 9, 2019. Half and full day options 

with extended care are available. 

● 2019-20 Kindergarten Extension Registration​ - Kindergarten Extension 

registration is now open. Participants must reside in and attend a West 

Windsor-Plainsboro school in order to use the service. The program will be held 

at Dutch Neck Elementary School. 

● 2019-20 Integrated Preschool Registration​ - Integrated Preschool registration is 

now open The program will be held at Village School. Participants must be 3 or 4 

by Oct. 1, 2019, and independently toilet trained prior to the program start. 

West Windsor-Plainsboro Regional School District residency is required. 

Food Services 

● Check out the lunch ​menus​ for May! 

● Sodexo ​Parent Survey 

● Check out the ​April 2019 Sodexo Newsletter 

WW-P Board of Education Foundation 

● Innovation Fair​ - The West Windsor-Plainsboro Education Foundation is hosting 

its Third Annual Innovation Fair. The fair will be held at High School North 

Saturday, May 18, 2019, from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/dP3rA6K3t8NeAe-MVkcQ9Q~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP4TnAWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvM3pRNnhpX1czbDVjY01rX0NvQ25GZ35-L0FBQUFBUUF-~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/l1TD7rl31lTa6O17fVU0aA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0QtaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ulS-cmI-N00EmKrl60Jlmw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RIaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvbmV3c3Jvb20vYWNhZGVtaWNfY2FsZW5kYXJzVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/l9NwZOkfW8Xi9bUi92E2qg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RZaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY21zL29uZS5hc3B4P3BvcnRhbElkPTM1OTI5MDcmcGFnZUlkPTM1OTMwMDNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAARm3IXB40pqFSFk1vcmdhbi5UaWx0b25Ad3ctcC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/l9NwZOkfW8Xi9bUi92E2qg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RZaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY21zL29uZS5hc3B4P3BvcnRhbElkPTM1OTI5MDcmcGFnZUlkPTM1OTMwMDNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAARm3IXB40pqFSFk1vcmdhbi5UaWx0b25Ad3ctcC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/bZIpkIoz8LvUvuXSMc6Jfw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RaaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY29tbW9uL3BhZ2VzL0Rpc3BsYXlGaWxlLmFzcHg_aXRlbUlkPTYxNDc1OTk0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3m8pDX1ZauOrtZcx49P0Dw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RaaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY29tbW9uL3BhZ2VzL0Rpc3BsYXlGaWxlLmFzcHg_aXRlbUlkPTYxNDc2MDEyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/5oB_-osaAoat96Bp3IAHzQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RVaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvbmV3c3Jvb20vY29tbXVuaXR5X25ld3MvY29tbXVuaXR5X2V2ZW50c1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAABGbchcHjSmoVIWTW9yZ2FuLlRpbHRvbkB3dy1wLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/81CCeMSYNOXKvFt-FCiqJQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RBaHR0cDovL3d3dy53dy1wLm9yZy9jb21tb24vcGFnZXMvRGlzcGxheUZpbGUuYXNweD9pdGVtSWQ9NTgyNDgxMjNXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAARm3IXB40pqFSFk1vcmdhbi5UaWx0b25Ad3ctcC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/CMltz1wp3igvM_22nGjdzA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RxaHR0cHM6Ly9yZWdpc3Rlci5jb21tdW5pdHlwYXNzLm5ldC9yZWcvbG9naW4uY2ZtP2N1QkxBdjdDbFp3dG9teTNFcmgzbiUyQjdZcUJSUFhveGs5VjJlaDhSWmtPJTJCV2o5VVppWTNwOGclM0QlM0RXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAARm3IXB40pqFSFk1vcmdhbi5UaWx0b25Ad3ctcC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/CMltz1wp3igvM_22nGjdzA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RxaHR0cHM6Ly9yZWdpc3Rlci5jb21tdW5pdHlwYXNzLm5ldC9yZWcvbG9naW4uY2ZtP2N1QkxBdjdDbFp3dG9teTNFcmgzbiUyQjdZcUJSUFhveGs5VjJlaDhSWmtPJTJCV2o5VVppWTNwOGclM0QlM0RXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAARm3IXB40pqFSFk1vcmdhbi5UaWx0b25Ad3ctcC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/u0dvxI3bP7Yjfv0Alo8zHQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0QjaHR0cHM6Ly93d3Auc29kZXhvbXl3YXkuY29tL2xhbmRpbmdXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAARm3IXB40pqFSFk1vcmdhbi5UaWx0b25Ad3ctcC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/mKFpofc_H9ZlFhV26oGubg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP4S7AWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvZ2E5cUc4UnV0ZzNEdWVJT1V3dk1mQX5-L0FBQUFBUUF-L1JnUmVoT1ZCUDBUWGFIUjBjRG92TDNSeVlXTnJMbk53WlM1elkyaHZiMnh0WlhOelpXNW5aWEl1WTI5dEwyWXZZUzgxUzA1bk1VVlphVmhJWWxKMmRHbG5lVjk1VUhoQmZuNHZRVUZCUVVGUlFYNHZVbWRTWldoUFRITlFNRkZ6WVVoU01HTklUVFpNZVRrelpETmpkV015T1d0YVdHaDJZek5XZVdSdFZqVmplVFZxWWpJd2RscHBPSGhOUkdNMVRVUkZkazFVUlRGYVV6bFlRak5PYW1GSE9YWmlSekZEUTJkQlFXSkxMV3BZU1dGMWNHZzVVMFpyTVhaamJXUm9ZbWsxVldGWGVEQmlNalZCWkROamRHTkROWFpqYldSWlFrRkJRVUZCUlg1WEIzTmphRzl2YkcxQ0NnQUF3YkdqWEh4OG1MUlNGazF2Y21kaGJpNVVhV3gwYjI1QWQzY3RjQzV2Y21kWUJBQUFBQUV-VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/xzkd_P5WB_eGhv77avtRbw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP4S7AWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvR2ZkcWZwR3JldUgtNkVGMlhtbkhvZ35-L0FBQUFBUUF-L1JnUmVoT1ZCUDBUWGFIUjBjRG92TDNSeVlXTnJMbk53WlM1elkyaHZiMnh0WlhOelpXNW5aWEl1WTI5dEwyWXZZUzlKY1VvM1VtMTVOVVJKYUcxS1NESTVSbk5XYjB0bmZuNHZRVUZCUVVGUlFYNHZVbWRTWldoUFRITlFNRkZ5WVVoU01HTkViM1pNTTJRelpIazFlbUl5VW14bFJ6bDZaRmhLTWxwWWJIcE1iVTUyWWxNNWJVeDZSWGRPZW10M1RVTTRlRTFxWnpKTU1XTklZekpPYjJJeU9YTmlWVWxMUVVGQ2MzSTJUbU5vY1RadFNERkpWMVJYT1hsYU1rWjFUR3hTY0dKSVVuWmlhMEl6WkhreGQweHRPWGxhTVdkRlFVRkJRVUZSZm41WEIzTmphRzl2YkcxQ0NnQUF3YkdqWEh4OG1MUlNGazF2Y21kaGJpNVVhV3gwYjI1QWQzY3RjQzV2Y21kWUJBQUFBQUV-VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/vBnT_kQwzshDlRoQLPWZWw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RaaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY29tbW9uL3BhZ2VzL0Rpc3BsYXlGaWxlLmFzcHg_aXRlbUlkPTYxNDgwNTgyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ULTwMdi0Fyk8l6SRMQTS8Q~~/AAAAAQA~/RgReqaDGP0RaaHR0cDovL3d3dy53ZXN0LXdpbmRzb3ItcGxhaW5zYm9yby5rMTIubmoudXMvY29tbW9uL3BhZ2VzL0Rpc3BsYXlGaWxlLmFzcHg_aXRlbUlkPTYzODgwMDE1VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAEZtyFweNKahUhZNb3JnYW4uVGlsdG9uQHd3LXAub3JnWAQAAAAB


● STAR Campaign​ - Give a STAR to honor your child’s teacher, guidance counselor, 

principal or other staff people who make a difference in your child's life. STAR 

requests are due by May 3, 2019. 

  
Make sure to follow the district on WW-P’s official social 

media pages. 

Twitter​ | ​Facebook​ | ​Instagram​ | ​LinkedIn 
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